
 

 

STATE OF WYOMING ) 

COUNTY OF GOSHEN ) 

TOWN OF LINGLE  ) 

 

The Regular Meeting of the Lingle Town Council convened at 6:00 PM July 19, 2023 with Mayor 

Unverzagt leading the Pledge of Allegiance.  Upon roll call, the following were present, constituting a 

quorum:  

        Mayor:   Al Unverzagt   

        Council Members:  Kathy Wilhelm 

           Micah Foster  

              

      

    There was also present: Police Chief:  Endra Andrews 

        Town Supervisor: Jeremy Ochsner 

        LVFD FC:  Kasey Bangerter 

        Clerk/Treasurer:  Richard Reyes 

 

      Absent: Council Member: Brandie Cook 

        Council Member: A.J. Lambert 

        Pool Manager:  Emily Cottrell  

               

 Mayor Unverzagt welcomed all to the meeting and thanked them for being present.  Mayor 

Unverzagt called for approval of the agenda as presented.  CM Foster moved to approve the agenda as 

presented.  CM Wilhelm voiced the second and the motion carried unanimously.  Mayor Unverzagt called 

for approval of the minutes of the July 5, 2023 regular council meeting.  CM Wilhelm moved to approve the 

minutes as presented.  CM Foster voiced the second and the motion carried unanimously.  

 POLICE ITEMS: PC Andrews reported:  The informational sheets she provided to them contained 

all the incidents she has handled since the last council meeting; The Infrastructure Grant for the security 

cameras has been approved.  

 MAINTENANCE ITEMS: TS Ochsner reported:  The department has been conducting locates for 

Visionary. 

  LVFD:  FC Bangerter reported:  Four ambulance calls and one fire call; the siren has been 

reprogrammed; five new EMT’s have passed their tests:  Logan Dailey, Alisa Dailey, Todd Erskine, Trish 

Lowther and Art Lowther.  They are nationally registered.           

 ADMINISTRATIVE ITEMS: C/T Reyes reported:  The FY 2024 Town Budget has been submitted 

to the Goshen County Assessor; The Infrastructure Grant submitted to Goshen Economic Development for 

security cameras was approved in the amount of $19,717.00, the cameras are on order with no time line for 

installation.  The property insurance for the Town of Lingle has come up for renewal.  Following discussion, 

the council agreed by consensus to renew the policy with Burns Insurance; The Agreed Upon Procedure’s 

review being conducted by Lenhart Mason, LLC is in the review process and should be issued shortly.        

 NEW BUSINESS:  ATS Dailey addressed the council concerning a Community Garden.  

Community members are in support of the project and following discussion the council is in support of the 

project.  ATS Dailey will keep the council updated on the progress of the Community Garden.   



 COUNCIL ITEMS:  CM Wilhelm addressed the council on community events and Lingle traffic.  

   

  With no further business to conduct Mayor Unverzagt adjourned the meeting at 6:44 PM.  
  

  

SEAL: 

 

 

 

 

 

ATTEST 

 

 

 

_____________________________    ________________________________ 

Clerk/Treasurer, Richard Reyes    Mayor, Al Unverzagt 


